
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES            JUNE 28, 2021          ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 5/10/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Don Parker, vote 3/0. 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 6/14/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Don Parker, vote 2/0, Chris Ross abstained. 

 

Clendenning Ditch: Mark Stevens of 7583 W Shelby 250 S here to follow up about drainage work needed in this 

area that was discussed last year. Mr. Stevens understood that the county was going to have someone clean the ditch 

out and restart the tax assessment for property owners in the area for this ditch, but that hasn’t happened yet. Don 

Parker states he, Taylor and some other property owners in the area have traveled the area and come up with a plan 

and want to move forward to work towards improvements however funds are lacking. Taylor Sumerford, county 

surveyor, agrees the area is staked and ready for work but there are not funds to pay for it at this time. There is 

discussion about the status of the ditch assessment. Mr. Stevens states he understood that there was money previously. 

Don Parker explains the money that was available to borrow from had to be used for more crucial projects, there is no 

money in this specific ditch fund. Kevin Nigh states a public hearing would need to be held to establish an amount to 

collect. They also discuss some work done recently in the area. Kevin Nigh motions to have a Public Hearing on 

7/26/21 for the Clendenning ditch to re-establish the assessment, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0. 

 

Glessner Ditch: Taylor reports work has started on this ditch and it is moving right along. The board discusses having 

a cover seed sewn once completed.  

 

Adjourn.  

 


